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Our Church Family 

Agape. Antioch; Birdford; Bull Creek; Claxton First; Cobbtown; Collins First; Connors; Eastside; Elza; Ever-

green; Faith; Friendship; Glennville First; Hagan; Little Rock; Mendes; Northside; Oak Grove; Pine Grove; 

Pineview; Primera Agape; Rehoboth; Reidsville; Rogers; Smyrna; Twin Oaks; Unity in Christ 

Hispanic Missions 
Nueva Vida, Reidsville; Noah’s Ark, Aline  

Dear Partners in Ministry, 

As we step into a new season of ministry this fall, I’m reminded of Paul’s words in Philippians 1:5, 

where he thanked the church for their “partnership in the gospel from the first day until now.” That 

same spirit of partnership fuels our work together across this association. 

Over the past month, I’ve seen God moving in powerful ways—from local churches serving their com-

munities to leaders uniting in prayer for renewal to new opportunities opening up for gospel witness. 

These are not isolated efforts; they are part of our shared mission. 

In the weeks ahead, I encourage each church to consider: How are we partnering together to advance 

the gospel? Whether through cooperative missions, prayer support, or serving in our neighborhoods, 

every act of obedience contributes to the larger Kingdom work. 

Let’s keep pressing forward—not just as individual churches, but as a united body on mission. I am 

grateful for your partnership, your prayers, and your faithfulness. Together, we are stronger for the glo-

ry of Christ. 

Thursday evening, September 11, at Antioch will be the Annual Inspiration Banquet, hosted by the 

Women’s Ministry. The catered meal will cost $16.00. Reservations must be made to the Tattnall-

Evans office by Thursday, September 4. 

The Annual Father, Son, and Daughter Fishing Rodeo will be Saturday, September 20, beginning at 

8:00 AM. The event will be held at Keith Harvey’s Pond in Cobbtown. Registration forms and infor-

mation can be found here https://tebaonline.org/mens-ministry/. Lunch will be provided.  

There will be a Men’s Ministry Fish Fry the following Saturday, September 27, at First Baptist Collins 

beginning at 5:00 PM. (Yes, we know this is the Georgia-Alabama Football Game, which is why we 

had the earlier meal.) 

Choir-fest is quickly approaching on Sunday evening, October 12, at 6 PM at Elza Baptist. Information 

is available at https://tebaonline.org/music-ministry/. Contact the office or Brother Phillip Shepherd for 

more information. 

In His service, 

Brother Freddy 
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“Health Notes” 

Dear Friends and Family,  
 
I absolutely love this time of the year when we begin to transition into fall. God begins to send us a little snippet 
of cooler weather to remind us that He is our Creator and He is in control. Genesis 8:22 reminds us, “As long as 
the earth endures, seedtime and harvest, cold and heat, summer and winter, day and night will never cease.” 
Just as the seasons change in nature, seasons within our life change too.  Some people are in our lives for a mo-
ment, some for a season and some for a lifetime.  Remembering, all the while, that each season is ordained by 
God.  
 
Good Health Ministries and Heartbeat Pregnancy Resource Center share the same strategy as our International 
Mission Board. Focusing on the need within our communities, healthcare for the uninsured and pregnancy sup-
port, and all the while sharing the gospel message. We know the most important need in a person's life is the 
hope found in Jesus Christ alone!  
 
Currently, GHM has 149 active patients and HB has 56 clients. Again, some people are here for a moment, some 
a season and some a lifetime. Lost souls come through our doors every day. I invite you to come join us in sharing 
the love of Jesus.  
 
Our volunteers helped at MAP International inspecting care kits that are sent out during natural disasters around 
the world. We strive to model Acts 1:8!  
 
Dr. Lynn Gardner and I had the honor of attending the MedAdvance conference. I was reminded to put down the 
stethoscope and hold the teacup. Take the time to listen to people and their story.  Healing and Hope for our 
communities comes through knowing Jesus Christ! I invite you to come join us for a cup of tea (or coffee), all the 
while advancing the Kingdom of God as we share the gospel message! 
 
Until we meet again, my prayer is that as you go, you have a sense of urgency to share the gospel message!  
 
Wendy West 



 

“The Joyful Noise” 
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My cup continues to overflow Sunday after Sunday experiencing the powerful 

worship of God’s people through musical worship. Our hymnals and songbooks are full 

of songs expressing the joy of how God supplies our needs. Our Christian song writers 

of today continue to add to the litany of beautiful worship songs that remind us of how 

God provides. One of my favorite songs right now is “The Lord Will Provide” from Pas-

sion worship. The writers are Brett Younker, Chris Davenport, and Jess Cates, and this 

song is the focus of this month’s Song Spotlight. 

 

My Lord Jesus has always been so good to me and my family, and I see His hand 

of provision daily. I can recount story after story of how God has supplied our needs. 

My wife, Carole and I, will be traveling to the impoverished and lost country of Cuba 

with some 225 other men and women from Jubal Ministries October 16-24. We will be 

taking medical supplies, planting a church, and singing in many churches throughout 

the island country. The cost for the mission trip is around $3800 per person. Carole and 

I have received several financial gifts from our church family, and as of now, both our 

mission trip costs have been paid in full. God provides. 

 

Luke 12:27-29 tells us: “Consider how the wildflowers grow: They don’t labor or 

spin thread. Yet I tell you, not even Solomon in all his splendor was adorned like one of 

these. If that’s how God clothes the grass, which is in the field today and is thrown into 

the furnace tomorrow, how much more will he do for you—you of little faith? Don’t 

strive for what you should eat and what you should drink, and don’t be anxious.” I love 

songs that come straight from the Holy Scripture.  

 

 

I encourage you to become familiar with this marvelous new worship song. Sep-

tember is the month for our Georgia State Missions Offering. Please consider how God 

has blessed you and give a generous donation as a way of saying “thank you” to God 

for His incredible and never-ending provision for you. 

 

Your servant, Phillip                                               

HERE ARE THE LYRICS OF VERSE 1 AND THE CHORUS OF  

“THE LORD WILL PROVIDE”:  

“Look at the flowers, in all of their beauty. I don't have to wonder. You know what You're 

doing. So why would I worry at all. You're faithful to supply. Everything I need, every-
thing I need, my Father has it, my Father has it. 

Every single time the Lord will provide. My Father has it. My Father has it.” 



 

 

Men’s September Ministry Update 

Greetings To All Men Of The Tattnall Evans Baptist Association 

The men of the association showed up for a ramp build in Claxton on August 23 and I want to thank each 

and every one who was there.  This ramp proved to be a tricky one as we had not built one like this be-

fore.  It took a little longer than we thought but we got it done.  The father of the one we built it for was 

very appreciative that it will be now easier to get his daughter outside.  

 I know this seems like a repeat, but the Association does have a few more ramp builds coming up in the 

future, but no dates have been set at this time. 

The dates for The Association Fishing rodeo will be September 20th and will be held at Bro. Keith Har-

vey’s Pond in Cobbtown.  The information was sent out to all the churches already.   I just want to en-

courage all the men of the association to come out and bring your children or grandchildren when we 

have our fishing rodeo and make great memories.   If you need any help or information, please call me at 

912-237-2935.   

The Fish Fry and Men’s Fellowship which will be held September 27th at First Baptist Collins and will be 

a great time of fellowship and a message from God’s Word given by Bro. David Lamm.  Please note 

there has been a change in time for it to start from 6:30 to 5:00 PM.    

     Your Brother In Christ 

     Bro. Murray 

But even if you should suffer for the sake of righteousness, you are blessed. And do not 
fear their intimidation, and do not be in dread,  but sanctify Christ as Lord in your 
hearts, always being ready to make a defense to everyone who asks you to give an ac-
count for the hope that is in you, but with gentleness and respect; and keep a good con-
science so that in the thing in which you are slandered, those who disparage your good 
behavior in Christ will be put to shame. 1 Peter 3:14-16 

Men On Mission For God  

Association-Wide Men’s Ministry Update 

 

Saturday, Aug 23 

Claxton 



 

Women With a Heart for God’s Work 

Association-Wide Women’s Ministry  
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Please make plans now to join me at the Annual TEBA Women’s Ministry Inspirational Banquet scheduled 

for Thursday, September 11, at 6:30 p.m. The Event will be held at Antioch Baptist Church. The Guest 

Speaker will be Lorna Bius. Lorna has been a big part of our Heartbeat Ministry over the years.  

Please call the TEBA Office at 912-739-9040 and provide the number of people who plan to attend the 

Inspirational Banquet. 

Each church will be responsible for the cost of meals, and each church's Women’s Ministry leader is asked 

to call the Associational office by Thursday, September 4, with the number of ladies that will be attending 

the Banquet. The plate cost will be $16.00 each, and you can bring the payment for the plate to the ban-

quet. Let’s make this banquet the best one ever.  

Also, remember to bring with you any change that you have collected over the summer, celebrating “a 

little change, changes lives”. Many have already brought in their change to the Associational Office, and 

we have collected over $1675.00.  I can never say thank you enough. It is wonderful to see how the Lord 

is being honored. Let’s keep up the hard work. This can be an ongoing event that we can celebrate each 

year at the Inspirational Banquet. Everyone, regardless of age, in our churches can participate. Fundrais-

ing bottles are available at the TEBA Office.  If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact 

the Association Office.  

As noted last month, I know that's hard to believe, but it will be Christmas before we know it, and it will 

soon be time to begin participating in the annual Lotty Moon Christmas offering. What better way to be a 

part of keeping missionaries on the mission field! Many of you have had the opportunity to participate in 

a mission, whether local or state-based, and some have even participated in an International Mission 

Board mission just over a year ago. I can tell you that the missionaries are working hard each day to bring 

glory and honor to the Lord. They live 1 Corinthians 10:31 daily.  

Please know that the TEBA Women’s Ministry heart is to be on a daily mission for the Lord.  The Associa-

tional WM team has attempted to contact each church and identify a WMU or Women’s Ministry leader. 

If, for any reason, we have not made contact with a Women’s Leader, please get in touch with the TEBA 

Office and let us know who the best 

church contact would be.  I know that 

every church has women who are dedi-

cated to serving the Lord.  The Associa-

tion Women’s Ministry wants to come 

alongside and celebrate all that you are 

doing. Please keep informed.  

Blessings, 

Lynn 
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Mailing Address: P.O. Box 158, Claxton, GA 30417 

Physical Address: 214 N. Ralph St., Claxton, GA 

Supply Preachers 

Tattnall-Evans Baptist Association 

(All 912 area code unless otherwise noted) 

Rev. Freddy Gardner 278-1783; Rod Kirkland 237*1602; Trey Bishop 229-313-2399;  

Rev. Robert Crosby 655-3060; Rev. Bob Green 682-8452;  

Rev. Steve Kimbrell 237-4862; Doug McMurtry 557-6001; Rev. Edward Oglesbee 618-8004; 

Rev. Kyle Oglesby 536-8443; Rev. Don Patterson 288-7594 Ethan Brady 334-488-9085 

 

 

 

 

6-Mary Ellen Thrift 

8– Kellie Murray 

9 - Rev. Jerald Dorr 

19 -Kathy Hill 

29 -Melissa Sands 

Please be in prayer for churches in our association searching for pastors: 

 Faith, Rehoboth, Twin Oaks 

 

D

 TEBA CALENDAR OF EVENTS: 

 Sept. 11 - Women’s Ministry Inspirational Banquet (Men are invited) 

 Sept. 20 - Men’s Ministry sponsored Fishing Rodeo   

 Sept. 27- Assoc. Men’s Fish Fry  

 

23- Dr. Matt & Becky Brady 

25-  Rev. Alan & Nell McCoy 

30- Rev. Steve & Regis Kimbrell 

THANK YOU! 

TEBA would like to take this opportunity to THANK all of our sup-

porters. We are grateful to have a wonderful group of supporters for 

TEBA’s ministries in our churches and our communities! We now have 

a donation page on our website that can be accessed for donating to all 

of our ministries. This QR code will allow you to access and make se-

cure donations to all of our ministries…. Good Health Ministry, Heart 

Beat Pregnancy Resource Center and/or the TEBA General Fund.  



 


